
Stonefield Neighborhood Spring Meeting
Imperial Gardens Restaurant

May 10th, 2010 Minutes

1. Presentation and Updates:

Mayor Sonnentag attended and had several announcements: road construction
on Old Middleton Road is set to begin in June. This coincides with phase 2 of
University Avenue. Middleton was awarded 20 mature fruit and nut trees through
an on-line competition from Edy’s. These trees will be planted in Bock
Community Gardens. Finally, representatives from the city of Middleton will be in
Kansas City in June to present Middleton as a candidate for the “All American
City.” The All-America City Award is given by the National Civic League
annually to ten cities in United States.The oldest community recognition program
in the nation, the award recognizes communities whose citizens work together to
identify and tackle community-wide challenges and achieve uncommon results.

County Board Supervisor Sharon Corrigan also attended the meeting and was
able to share her board and commission assignments since being elected to the
Dane County Board. She will serve on the Public Protection and Judiciary
Committee, the UW Extension Committee, the Environmental Council and the
911 Service Commission.

2. Additional Announcements: The Middleton Big Event is scheduled for June
19th, 2010. Events will be held in many locations throughout the city. Fireworks
are scheduled for the evening of the 19th.

3. Treasurer’s Report: There is currently over $9000 in our accounts. As a result of
the membership drive in fall 2009, there are 219 members out of 287 homes. It
was suggested that the budget summary be revised to a two year plan to
accommodate the bi-annual dues collection. Planned spending for 2010 includes
the 4th of July festivities.

4. Stonefield Neighborhood Board: There are no changes to the SNA Board.
Current members include:

Norm Arendt, President
Kathy Karofsky, Treasurer
Kate Nisbet, Secretary
Members at Large:
Mike Adler
Dave Diercks
Jim Dvorsky
Jeff Mattox, webmaster



 
Committee chairs for the Stonefield Neighborhood Association are as follows:

Robin Sweet - Welcoming Efforts, Garage Sale, July 4th
John Grande - July 4th
Brad Nordhaus - July 4th, Gardening Club
Leeanne Hallquist - Garage Sale
Jacci See - Book Club

 

Additionally, Robin Sweet and John Grande would like to ‘retire’ from planning and
hosting the July 4th activities. A notice has been sent out in the neighborhood to look for
a  new host or host family.

5. Meeting Adjourned.


